## NUREAU OR OTHER PROPERTY OF THE PROPERTY OF TH

## Oklahoma Forensic Science Academy

offered by the

## Oklahoma State Bureau of Investigation

Dear Trial Court Judge, Defense Attorney or Prosecuting Attorney,

The Oklahoma State Bureau of Investigation is pleased to announce we are now accepting applications for the Spring 2025 session of the OSBI's Forensic Science Academy.

The Academy is designed to deepen your understanding of current practices and capabilities of the OSBI's forensic science services. Through discussions led by subject matter experts, dynamic hands-on exercises and time for Q&A, you will gain insight into how evidence processing / analysis performed by OSBI and OCME connects to the expert testimony offered from the witness stand.

All Spring 2025 classes will be on Thursday afternoons, 1:00-4:30, at the OSBI's Forensic Science Center in Edmond excluding one week where we will meet at the Central Office of the Chief Medical Examiner in Oklahoma City (OCME). The specific date to visit OCME has yet to be determined. Please see the schedule below.

Academy Schedule
January 30
February 6
February 13
February 20
February 27
March 6
March 13
March 27
April 3, 10 – Reserved dates if needed due to

weather cancellation(s).

The following topics will be covered: Controlled Substances, Trace, Quality System, Toxicology, Medical Examiner's Office, Crime Scene, Investigations, Latent Prints, Firearms, and Forensic Biology.

To facilitate a great learning environment, the class size is very limited. Please submit the attached application and registration fee by December 13, 2024. A registration fee of \$300 will be collected in order to cover administrative costs associated with the eight-week Academy.

Due to our limited class sizes, we request that only those people interested in the full Academy apply at this time.

Lt. Carrie C. P. Farris, CFM-II

405-715-9538

Criminalist Supervisor

Controlled Substances Unit

Carrie.Farris@osbi.ok.gov

Garry D. Metcalfe

405-715-9520

Criminalist Supervisor

Forensic Toxicology Unit

Garry.Metcalfe@osbi.ok.gov